Sele Medical Practice
Patient Reference Group

Wednesday 11 May 2016 at 10.30 a.m.
Notes of the meeting
Present: Derek Bramley (DB), Jean Elphick (JE), Stephen Prandle (SP), Joan McFarlane (JM), Anne Brooks (AB)  
Apologies: Michael Elphick (ME), Leanne Dotchin (LD), Bob Potter (BP)
Elizabeth Fish (EF), Sheila Dance (SD), Jean Hensby (JH), David Clegg (DC), Tom Frost (TF)
Apologies/welcome to any new members

Apologies noted above.  No GP was able to attend.
Notes of the last meeting (Friday 12 February 2016)
These were agreed as a true record.
Loraine Oliver from Active Northumberland has been contacted to see if a walk can be arranged as agreed at the last meeting.

CQC
Members of the group, including those who had offered apologies, congratulated the practice on their CQC inspection result.  The full report is available on the CQC website.
Areas for improvement were acknowledged to be readily achievable and the areas of outstanding practice commended.

AB thanked members for their continued support and particularly to those who spoke with the inspection team on the day.

Vanguard Project
SP gave some information from the angle of Northumbria Healthcare Trust.
Part of the Vanguard project involves the practice agreeing to:

· Point of contact access to real time GP records (view only) with patient consent via an interoperability gateway.

· Data extraction (non identifiable) of consultations relating to diarrhoea and vomiting episodes and respiratory illness which will help to identify potential pressures on hospital resources.

· Offering appointments which are bookable by 111 operators. This would mean 3 slots per day for the practice.

Concern was expressed that these might reduce/restrict access for other patients and a question was asked whether other practice’s patients could be booked into any available slots.  AB indicated that it was her understanding that they were for registered patients only but that she would clarify.

Confirmation has been obtained that these slots are for Sele registered patients only.

Newsletter

The May edition has been distributed.
Any other business

JE noted that her grandsons, late teens and early twenties, would be willing to be involved in patient group discussions but would not be interested in education sessions relating to sexual health.
Dementia Friendly Town
SP asked whether it was known if Hexham had made any progress to becoming a Dementia Friendly town.  AB reported that Burn Brae were holding a Dementia awareness session on Thursday 19 May including Dementia Friends Sessions and that Sele had arranged an extra education session on 11 July as a publically advertised session.

Education session

The next session, about End of Life Care, is to be given by Dr Walker on Tuesday 14 June at 7pm.

Next meeting Friday 19 August 2016 at 10.30am (changed from original schedule)
